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THE 4 SEDERS

Chocolate Seder SJL Model Seder

Community Seder Women’s Seder
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SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS
      

SHABBAT ALIVE / BAR MITZVAH OF HUNTER VERSCHELL
Friday - May 6, 2016 - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Catered Dinner at 6:00 pm / “Shabbat Alive” Service at 7:00 pm
Mental Health Awareness Month Speaker: Stephen Lehmann
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Sara Rubin & Diane Stone

Saturday - May 7, 2016  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
along with our Bar Mitzvah: Hunter Verschell
No Torah Study - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Acharei Mot - zen ixg` zyxt
Leviticus 16:1-18:30 - Haftarah - I Samuel 20:18-20:24
Kiddush Following the Service hosted by the Verschell family in honor of Hunter’s Bar Mitavah

TOT SHABBAT / ISRAEL CELEBRATION SHABBAT
Friday - May 13, 2016 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Tot Shabbat 6:00pm - 6:30pm
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 7:00 pm
Mental Health Awareness Month Speaker: Jessica Aceves
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Michelle & Howard Kaufman for Israel Independence Day!

Saturday - May 14, 2016  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Kedoshim - miycw zyxt
Leviticus 19:1-20:27 - Haftarah - Amos 9:7-9:15
Kiddush Following the Service

                           
CHOIR SHABBAT
Friday - May 20, 2016 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat Service with the Congregation Emanu El Choir at 7:00pm 
Mental Health Awareness Month Speaker: Paul Zipperstein 
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Francesca & Stuart Sweet

Saturday - May 21, 2016  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Emor - xen` zyxt
Leviticus 21:1-24:23 - Haftarah - Ezekiel 44:15-44:31
Kiddush Following the Service

KABBALAT SHABBAT
Friday - May 27, 2016 - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 7:00pm 
Mental Health Awareness Month Speaker: Jeff Spears
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Cindy & Fred Gifford

Saturday - May 28, 2016 - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Behar - xda zyxt
Leviticus 25:1-26:2 - Haftarah - Jeremiah 32:6-32:27
Kiddush Following the Service

MAY IS MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS MONTH AT CONGREGATION EMANU EL
Each Friday night in the month of May, our Shabbat service will feature a sermon by our clergy
and a presentation by a member of our congregation speaking about their support of mental
health awareness.
Our speakers will be:
May 6 - Stephen Lehmann May 13 - Jessica Aceves 
May 20 - Paul Zipperstein May 27 - Jeff Spears

Please join us as we celebrate Shabbat and raise our awareness during the month of May.

MAY 2016                                                                                                                             PAGE 2



MAY, 2016	 PAGE 3

Rabbinic Reflection
May is Mental Health

Awareness month at
Congregation Emanu El.
Throughout the month, we
will seek to raise our
consciousness as we work to
end the stigma of mental
illness. Each Friday night, the
evening’s sermon will focus
on mental health related

issues, and we will feature a member of our
congregation sharing some personal thoughts on the
importance of awareness.
  Jewish tradition has long recognized the
importance of having a healthy body as well as a
healthy mind. Our morning liturgy contains
blessings giving thanks for our bodies, our souls
and our minds. We recognize that to be a healthy
individual, we must maintain the health of all three
of these elements that make us the complete person
that we are. When we ignore any one of these three
aspects of self, complete health eludes us.
Nevertheless, while discussions of physical and
spiritual health are commonplace in today’s society,
somehow mental health has acquired a stigma that
has rendered the topic off limits in polite
conversation. Judaism teaches the exact opposite.
The traditional Mi She’beirach prayer for healing,
which we say together publicly,  asks God to heal
not only our bodies, but our souls/minds as well.
This prayer, however, cannot be our only public
acknowledgement of the importance of mental
health. We cannot let healing for those who suffer
from mental illness be confined because of the
stigma that surrounds the conversation.

An inspiration to act can be found in the
rituals of Sukkot. We are commanded to bring
together the etrog with the branches of three plants
to create the lulav. In discussing the lulav, chazal
(the the rabbis of old) state that if any of the species
are excluded, the lulav is unfit for use. They then
explain in Midrash Vayikra Rabba 30:12, that this
is really a metaphor for humanity, teaching that,
“No human is expendable. If one is slighted or
excluded, the whole of society is unfit.” May this
lesson inspire us to work toward ending the stigma
of mental illness.

As you walk into Congregation Emanu El
this month, please take a green ribbon from the
basket just inside the front door. This ribbon
signifies mental health awareness and the
commitment to end the stigma associated with
mental illness. Please join us in this important task.

Kol tuv,

Rabbi Jay Sherwood

Cantorial Comments 
49 days [7 weeks] and
counting….

It is a privilege to
acknowledge and share
together the countdown of
another school year –
Confirmation, Shavuot,
graduations… We are always
marking and counting the days

on our calendars, but nothing is quite as poignant as
the counting of the Omer – a measure of a sheaf of
grain or barley marking the first summer harvests
and days between Passover and Shavuot. We began
counting on the second day of Pesach, celebrating
our redemption from slavery and continue through
the Revelation at Sinai – receiving the laws of
Torah on Shavuot. 

On a personal note, I had been counting for
over twelve years until our son, Sam’s Bar
Mitzvah! We celebrated at Beth Am in Los Angeles
in March, but also had the pleasure of hosting an
Oneg in Sam’s honor at Congregation Emanu El in
April. We have truly appreciated everyone’s
support and enthusiasm in sharing the joy of this
milestone with us. I hope you will allow me to offer
the rest of my space to Sam in order for him to
thank you, our beloved Redlands congregation, for
this opportunity. 

Dear People of Congregation Emanu El, 
It was really cool to be able to

celebrate my Bar Mitzvah a third time
with so many of you in Redlands last
month at the Shabbat service and Oneg
my parents made for me.

Thank you, Rabbi Sherwood, for
letting me chant some of the prayers
with you. Thank you to the Sisterhood
President for the presentation of the
Kiddush cup and Tanakh. I promise you
that I will use both of them!

The celebration in Redlands was
the THIRD special service to honor my
Bar Mitzvah, because we also had a
special second Kiddush at my
grandparents‛ Modern Orthodox shul in
Los Angeles. It‛s enough already, but ….
it was all great!

Thanks again, Sam

B’simcha,
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Presidential Perspectives
By the time you read

these words, all the charoset
will be eaten, the last of the
lamb or brisket will be
noshed and all the matzo
will be consumed.  We will
return to non-ritual foods
and cherish the memories of

our Seders with friends and families.  I hope
yours were memorable.

On May19, the third Thursday in May, we
will have our annual board meeting.  Starting at
5:00 PM hamburgers, hot dogs and all the
fixings will be served, followed by our meeting
from 6:00-8:30.  In addition to reports from
your leadership, we will consider a
modification of our bylaws with respect to the
size of our general board and have a look at the
2016/17 budget.  Please make plans to attend
so you can keep abreast of the congregational
activities and participate in the voting process
for bylaw change.

Remember that May is Mental Health
Awareness Month.  Our congregation will
focus on this topic with lay speakers at Shabbat
services throughout the month, a brief video at
the annual meeting and Torah commentary
from Rabbi and Cantor with themes pertaining
to mental health.  Remember to pick up your
lime green ribbon in the Merkaz and wear it
proudly all month long.

Congregation Emanu El has a presence in
the Twitterverse.  What is the Twitterverse you
might ask?  The Twitterverse is social media
jargon used to describe the collective number
of members of the online social media network
Twitter.  Our Twitter account is managed by
temple member Lisa DeLorme and she keeps
us current with Tweets concerning happenings
at the temple and things of general interest in
the Jewish world.  Now that you know all this
please go to your Twitter app and follow us at
@emanuelredlands. Thanks for your efforts
Lisa.

L’Hitraot,

Craig Beasley

Sisterhood Speaks
    April was again a busy
month for our Sisterhood.
Many thanks go to Reva
Bloom and Karyn Lehmann
for arranging such a
wonderful Women’s Retreat
day with such lovely
presenters.  In addition, our

newest Sisterhood Directory was completed
and is due to be handed out at our
Congregational Meeting May 19.  I would like
to express appreciation to Paula Kaye, Julie
Strain and Stuart Sweet who put much time,
talent and effort in compiling all the needed
information in creating the new directory.  I
encourage all to attend the Annual
Congregational Meeting and BBQ and pick up
your copy! I would also like to express
appreciation to Renee Kress who was in charge
of both our Community Seder and Women’s
Seder.  Both delicious Seders were prepared by
our own Sisterhood.

Also, on May 22 at 9:30 a.m. Sisterhood
will be hosting its annual In and Out Bagel
Schmooze.  Please come and help thank our
current board members for their service and
help welcome in our new board for the
upcoming year!  In addition, the In and Out
Bagel Schmooze will feature two WRJ
speakers: Margie Meadow, our District Area
VP and Freddie Goldberg, our District
Treasurer.  Kindly RSVP to the Temple office-
there is no charge but a reservation is
requested.  Please support our Mental Health
Awareness month throughout May as well- you
may contact Heidi Nimmo for additional
information,

There will be no Sisterhood meeting in
June so that all may begin to enjoy a well
deserved summer vacation.  Our next scheduled
meeting/brunch I will be hosting at my house
and will be on July 3rd at 9:30 a.m.  Please
check emails for additional information to
come.  

Best,

Francesca Sweet

MAY 2016                                                                                                                          PAGE 4



MAY, 2016	 PAGE 5

Treasurer’s Report
    
Dear friends,

If you have been reading
my articles you have an idea
of what the next few months
will bring. As expected,
income of $24,000 (mostly
from dues payments) came
nowhere close to covering

our expenses of $46,000, leaving us with a roughly
$22,000 deficit for the month. Among the
challenges this month were repairs to the sanctuary
lighting and doors, plus repairs to our sound system
and other physical plant maintenance. It’s clear
we’re past the “honeymoon period” for our new
building and we will need to continue to invest in
our home as it needs repairs. 

I hope you’ll join me and the rest of the
Board of Directors for our annual meeting. This is
your chance to really catch up with all of the
changes in our congregation, to learn what is ahead
of us and celebrate our accomplishments. This is
more than just a requirement, it’s our pleasure to
host the congregation in an open forum where you
can be heard. Of course, every board meeting is
open to any and all comers, but it’s sadly a rare
occurrence to see our congregants at a board
meeting. Our annual meeting gives you a chance to
really see how the leadership works. I would
especially hope that all our new members from the
previous 12 months join us. I have enjoyed
welcoming each and every one of you to the Emanu
El family and I hope we all grow together into a
much larger family. 

I am completing the second year of my
tenure as your treasurer at the end of June and it has
been my pleasure to shepherd the congregation’s
financials and help strengthen us for the future.
However, I could not possibly do it alone. I would
like to take the rest of this article to thank my
partners in this enterprise, without whom I would
have been lost from day one. 

I started as treasurer on the day that Rabbi
Douglas Kohn left us, and days before our beloved
former administrator Roberta Darrow left for the
job of her dreams. I would have had no idea how to
even start without the tireless patience and effort of
Mike Kress. Mike, our former treasurer, former
President, and recipient of the Rabbi Norman F.
Feldheym award for his tireless service, was patient
and generous with his guidance and I remain in his
debt, as we all do. 

It was my pleasure to welcome Judy
Filsinger as our temple administrator on her very

first day. All of us know Judy by her quick smile,
her gentle demeanor and constant good spirits but
not everyone knows of her decades of bookkeeping
experience including a stint at Congregation Emanu
El in the 1980s. Judy makes my job easy by doing
all the hard work herself, and I am extremely
grateful for all of her efforts.

Finally, I would like to thank Marv Reiter
for all his advice. Marv has spent a career as a
certified public accountant and the knowledge that
he brings to the table has been invaluable. I have
only known Marv a short time but I feel like I’ve
already learned so much from him. I’m very lucky
to have someone so generous with his time at my
side. 

As we all look forward to the future, we all
must rely on each other, trust each other, and
believe in the shared vision of a bright and vibrant
Jewish community in the San Bernardino area. That
vision must include responsible stewardship of our
finances, a tradition I’ve been proud to carry on for
the past two years. I thank you for the opportunity
to have done so.

Peace, 
Stuart Sweet

IT’S COMING SOON

The New “Sisterhood Book”
will be available at the annual meeting

on May 19th

Plan to attend the annual meeting and get
your copy of the new “Sisterhood Book”

temple directory
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Shabbat Alive Dinner & Service
Friday, May 6, 2016

Shabbat Alive is a community dinner followed by a
participatory, musical Shabbat service in the round.

Dinner is $10/person, but children under 10 years old
pay their age. The cost at the door is $13.00 if food is
available. Please make your payment at the temple
office. This month’s menu: Italian.

Dinner begins at 6:00pm
Shabbat service begins at 7:00pm

RSVP at
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/shabbat-alive-may-2

016-tickets-25142213036

JOIN US FOR

On the 2nd Friday of each month
 join us for an Erev Shabbat experience
for children in Pre-K through 1st grade

(but all are welcome to join in!)

Join Rabbi Jay Sherwood for
a 30-minute service

with music, stories and a Hershey‛s kiss
to welcome the sweet Shabbat

Upcoming Dates:

May 13 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

June 10 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

Bar Mitzvah
devn xa

Hunter Verschell
May 7, 2016

My name is Hunter Verschell and I am a 7th

grader at Cope Middle School in Redlands. I
will be 13 years old on April 24th.  My
favorite subject is Science. The favorite part
of my school day is playing soccer or
basketball at lunch and games like Capture
the Flag and Bombardment in PE. Outside of
school, I enjoy playing video games, hanging
out with my friends, going to the beach and
pretty much any outdoor activity. My passion
is soccer. I have played AYSO and AYSO
Extra for six years and am in my fourth year
of club soccer. I hope to go to a good college
and play soccer. I have been preparing long
and hard for my Bar Mitzvah. I am so excited
(and nervous) for the big day and can’t wait
to experience it with my family and friends. I
hope you can share this special day with me
as well.

MAY 2016                                                                                                                          PAGE 6



MAY, 2016	 PAGE 7

Mental Health Awareness

Let’s do something
caring for Mental Health

Awareness Month! 

May 2016

Just in case you haven’t heard the
news……May is Mental Health Awareness Month.
We’re hoping more temple members than ever
before will take this month to heart. Let’s all make
a decision to learn more about mental illness and
then to help all of us get over our fears about it. 

Too often the stigma about mental illness keeps
us from talking and even thinking about it. And the
cure for the problem of silence is thinking and
talking about it. It’s nearly that simple. 

Almost every one of us knows someone with a
mental disorder, or we ourselves are struggling with
one. If we had a place and a community where
stigma didn’t exist, we could share our experiences
and our difficulties, we could get the support and
love we need to cope. It’s nearly that simple. 

No, learning, thinking, talking, getting love and
support is not the whole answer to building a stable,
happy life, but together they go a long way. Good
professional help is key, but moral support is also
key. And even if we don’t know anything about
brain disorders, we all know about being kind and
accepting of others, of helping when help is needed.
We, right here at Emanu El, can create that warm,
supportive place. Right here we can create a tikkun
olam, a repaired world. 

Here’s May, a new month. This is our chance.
We can wear the lime green ribbon showing

we’re ready to engage others in conversation about
mental health and illness. 

We can sign up for a course called Mental
Health First Aid to be offered at the temple. 

We can attend some of our educational
meetings during the coming months. 

We can just sit right down this evening and
share with our family thoughts and feelings about
mental illness. 

There’s so much each of us can do. It’s nearly
that simple. 

Nancy Sidhu & Heidi Nimmo
Co-chairs Mental Health Awareness in Action

ALL MEMBERS 
are requested to attend the

ANNUAL MEETING
of

Congregation Emanu El
Thursday, May 19, 2016

at 7:00 p.m.
in the Social Hall

The Agenda includes

• Reports by the Rabbi, President, Treasurer
• Presentation of the President’s Award for
outstanding volunteer service
• Election of Officers and Directors
• Memorial to Members who have died since
the last annual meeting
• “Good and Welfare” - An opportunity for
members to voice their appreciation,
suggestions, constructive criticism and to ask
any and all questions about the operation of
the congregation

The meeting will be preceded by a
BAR-B-QUE

at 6:00 pm
hosted by the officers and Board of Directors

(free to all)
(The nominees for officers and directors have been mailed
to the entire congregation as part of the official call to the
meeting)
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You are cordially invited to join in
the Service of Confirmation and the Festival of Shavuot

Sunday, the 12th of June, 2016
the 6th of Sivan, 5776 

at 10 o’clock in the morning
 

 Congregation Emanu El
1495 Ford Street - Redlands, California

Confirmands

Benjamin Hiller 
son of Catherine & Clifford Hiller

  

Sidra Knox
daughter of Stacy & James Knox

Grace Lehmann
daughter of Karyn & Stephen Lehmann

 

Elijah Swedlove 
son of Jeanette & David Swedlove

   

An Oneg Chag honoring the confirmands will follow the service
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EREV YOM HASHOAH OBSERVANCE
WEDNESDAY, MAY 4 - 7:00pm

We observe the eve of Holocaust Memorial Day with a candle lighting, memorial prayers
and a guest speaker: Leon Malmed.

Leon Malmed was born in 1937 in Compiègne, France. Mr. Malmed will share the story of
how he and his sister Rachel escaped from the Holocaust in Occupied France. When Leon
and Rachel's parents were deported and  killed at Auschwitz-Birkenau, their downstairs
neighbors, Henri and Suzanne Ribouleau, gave the children a home and family and sheltered
them through subsequent roundups, threats, air raids, and the war's privations. His story of
survival is an inspiring one. We are honored to share his story with our community as we
remember both the victims and the heroes of the Shoah.
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You are invited to our annual
Sisterhood “In and Out” Bagel Schmooze

Be our guest on
May 22, 2016 

9:30am

Help us welcome in our newest Sisterhood board 
for the coming year and hear featured WRJ speakers 

Margie Meadow, District Area VP
and

Freddie Goldberg, District Treasurer

RSVP to the temple office

You are invited to our annual
Sisterhood “In and Out” Bagel Schmooze

Be our guest on
May 22, 2016 

9:30am

Help us welcome in our newest Sisterhood board 
for the coming year and hear featured WRJ speakers 

Margie Meadow, District Area VP
and

Freddie Goldberg, District Treasurer

RSVP to the temple office
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Scrip News

New retailers available now:
Harkins Theater - Classic Tickets - $7.50

(good for all shows before 6:00 p.m., special
engagements excluded after 6:00 pm, 3D extra

charge)

Harkins Theater - Ultimate Tickets - $8.50
(good for all shows anytime; 3D extra charge)

Nordstrom & Nordstrom Rack

Office Closures This Month

The temple office will close at 1pm 
Wednesday, May 4, 2016

in observance of Yom HaShoah 

The temple office will be closed 
Monday, May 30, 2016

in observance of Memorial Day

Graduation News

In the June 2016 Bulletin,
as well as at our June 3 Shabbbat service, 

we will honor the graduates in our congregation.

Please send us the name of your students who are
graduating this year.

Please include:

Name, High School, College/University that
he/she will attend

or
Name, University/College attended,

and Degree earned

dkxal mpexkf
In Memoriam

The congregation notes with profound sorrow
the recent death of: 

Larry Liebers
He was predeceased by his wife Anne Liebers

He is survived by
his daughter Michelle Lawson;

his Steven Liebers;
10 grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren

Fred Brock
He is survived by

his daughter Lisa (Rabbi Jay) Sherwood; 
his son Larry (Kristen) Brock; 
his son John (Maria) Brock; 
as well as 5 grandchildren.

May the memories of the righteous be for a blessing!
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      Seniors For Seniors*       
For seniors of the greater San Bernardino-Redlands- Banning-Mountains  

and surrounding Jewish communities!!!
* = “seniors”: anyone who considers him/herself a ‘senior’ - retired, 60+

Join us for Lunch AND another Informative Program

Wednesday-May 18th -11:45 am
at

Congregation Emanu El - 1495 Ford Street - Redlands

CATHY BATES
founder and owner of 
Practical Solutions

will speak on
“Simplify Your Home,

Simplify Your Paper and Other Ways
to Make Your Life Simpler”

Cathy Bates founded Practical Solutions in 2003 as a way to follow her
passion for helping others simplify their lives and have more time for what
matters most. What she will speak about will be of special interest to
“seniors.”

Lunch will be catered by ALFREDO‛S
Lunch cost: $ 10.00 per person 

Reservations must be made by calling or emailing the temple 
(909)307-0400 - email: cee@emanuelsb.org 
Reservation Deadline:  Monday - May 16th 

(let us know if you require transportation)
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ASSOCIATE JUSTICE JOHN G. GABBERT 
FOURTH HISTORIC ORAL ARGUMENT 

AND LECTURE SERIES 
 

THE COURAGE TO REMEMBER 
The Holocaust and the Nuremberg Trials 

Seventy Years Later 
(November 20, 1945—October 1, 1946) 

THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2016 
 

Exhibits and Multi-media presentations: 1:30-3:00 p.m. 
Trial re-enactment: 3:00 p.m. 

 

 

  

COURT OF APPEAL 
3389 Twelfth Street, Riverside, CA 

(corner 12th and Lime) 
Parking available at parking structure across the street 

 
Limited Seating – Please R.S.V.P. to: 

Clerk of the Court 
(951) 782-2500 
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CONGREGATION EMANU EL  
SCRIP ORDER FORM  

(Most popular retailers are listed below – BUT there are many more available!) 
Go to:  www.shopwithscrip.com for a complete list of all available Scrip retailers 

RETAILER - 
% to congregation VALUE NO. 

$ 
Amount 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
  
  
  
  
  
  

RETAILER -  
% to congregation VALUE NO. 

$ 
Amount 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

ADDED RETAILER VALUE NO. $ Amount ADDED RETAILER VALUE NO. $ Amount 

NAME PAID CHECK NO. CASH ORDER TOTAL 

ORDER FILLED BY ORDER RECEIVED BY DATE DELIVERED 

Make checks payable to:  Congregation Emanu El 
Scrip is available in the Congregation Emanu El office during normal office hours 

E-mail us at scrip@emanuelsb.org  to order or get more information about the scrip program
We will gladly order scrip for you!   If needed, we can arrange delivery, too! 
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Happy Birthday!!!
gny zcled mei

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in May and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-May Sidra Knox (16 years old)
2-May Marjorie Henkin 
3-May Jeffrey Rosenfeld 
3-May Michael Smith 
3-May Harvey Bryce 
4-May Camden Amare (7 years old)
4-May Jacqueline Guzik 
6-May Phyllis Persh 
7-May Michael Reiter 
8-May Damon Needelman 
8-May Shirley Pyrtle 
8-May Max Chodak 
9-May Jerry Mathews 
9-May Donald Weissman 
11-May Daniele Maltzman 
11-May Geraldine Schwartz 
12-May Peytra Becker-Kurily 
12-May Troy Freimuth 
12-May Daniel Trainor 
12-May Roberta Gold 
13-May Micah Snyder (5 years old)
14-May Bradley Hyman 
15-May David Swedlove 

16-May Madison Toll (8 years old)
18-May Bodhi Freimuth (5 years old)
19-May Claudia Avalos 
20-May Adrian Cardoza 
21-May Miriam Cohn 
21-May Catherine Hiller 
21-May Elizabeth Cohen 
21-May Joan Selvin 
22-May Sydney Butwinick (11 years old)
23-May Mara Winick 
25-May Hilary Kogler (10 years old)
25-May Mitchell Raynes 
25-May Anita Mishook 
26-May Christy Donenfeld 
28-May Maxwell Raynes (9 years old)
28-May Grace Harris 
29-May Aleah Lang (7 years old)
29-May Esther Hodes 
30-May Noah Raynes (7 years old)
31-May Sheri Maltzman 
31-May Jeffrey Henkin 
31-May Richard Kramer 

Happy Anniversary
!aeh lfn

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of May:

 May 2 - Val & Sharon Lang
May 3 - Denise & Mark Schnitzer
May 8 - Dorene & David Cohen

May 9 - Myriam & Francisco Acevedo
May 12 - Manuel & Sharon Regalado

May 16 - Mary-Ann & Robert Sherwood
May 22 - Shelley & Joseph Bodnar

May 25 - Caroline & Fariborz Lalezarzadeh
May 26 - Karen & Stephen Levine
May 28 - Sheila & Bernie Barrad

May 31 - Abigail & Victor Cushing
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Yahrzeits
The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of May: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

May 6-7 May 13-14 May  20-21 May 27-28
Reba Bell

Sarah Berman
Samuel Black
Louis Blumenthal
Abe Burstin
Mitchell Chudacoff
Yetta Cohen

Terry Ehrlich
Doris Erlanger

Phillip Frisch
Abraham Glogas
Eliyahu Griver
Leah Harris
Marcelle Harris

Barney Jacobs
Loyal Keir
William Klayman
Hyman Lapides
Morris Levy

Solomon Lipsky
Kerry Magid
Mark O’Dell
Paula Retamar
Lewis Rothstein

Milton Rubin
Bess Rubinstein
Bella Safford
Annette Schwartz

Edythe Secouler
Louis Shvemar
Nathan Wechsler

Max Wohlberg
Evelyn Wolk

Allie Braverman
Sam Cherry
Shereley Davis
Maynard Davis
Howard Doros
Abraham Feldstein

Patricia Foist
Fanny Gerstein
Baila Gordon

Mildred Groupp
Meyer Horwitz

Jacob Isenberg
Bernard Israel
Helen Katz

Rubin Keyser
Miriam Kovitz
Babette Meyers
Ben Miller
Carrie Newberger

Morgan O'Dell
Gertrude Orland

Art Pickus
Leo Sax
Rita Serlin

Leona Stuckey
Edward Unickel

Raymond Weiner
Lester Wishnatzki

Lena Axelrod
Charlotte Berman

Maureen Blanch
Belle Cohen

Frank Coleman
Mendel David
Frances Dryer

Kathryn Fannin
Ethel Finkelstein
Emma Fox
Anna Gale

Allan Golant
Bertha Gold
Isadore Goldberg
Esther Hanover

Sam Isenberg
Eleanor Isenberg
Patricia Jenkins

Isabelle Klein
Benjamin Kovitz
Betty Kurtzer

Sandra Lubell
Robert Medvedeff
Helen Mertens

Salle Rosenfeld
Sara Roskin

Sophie Rudnick
William Russler
Jocelyne Schwartz
Louise Shimoff
Lester Silberstein
Jeni Stein

Paula Virshup
Sam Wallenstein

Shirley Williky

Evelyn Barrad-Zerr
Krana Brill
Kevin Brill

Merchant Cushing
Ernst Feblowicz
Jesse Feldheym
Freda Fredason

Oletta Furnash
Dorothy Gaynor

Lewis Greenky
Jennie Gross

Sophie Grossman
Meyer Jacobs

Nathan Jacobs
Joseph Jarsky

Barbara Kartun
Barbara Kassel
Bob Kipper
Bunea Kipper
Isaac Klein
Eva Krozner
I. Eileen Leinen
Maxim Magid
Alice Mamet

Herman Neisen
Sam Nisenhaltz

David Patrovsky
Barney Pollack
Harry Press

Barbara Jo Schapiro
Claire Schatz

Harold Schnitzer
Gertrude Seffers
Gertrude Simon
Sharon Spears
Sam Weinberg
Rose Weinstein

We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Ruth Schwartz by Gary Schwartz
Harry Teitelbaum by Etzioni family
Rachel Hodes by Mildred Hodes
Abraham Glogas by Ethel McAfee
Pauline Sussman by Diane Stone
Philip Abrams by Richard Abrams
Abe Burstin by Bertha Fox
Sadie Borsuk by Stuart Skip Borsuk
In memory of…
Manny Bertz by Norman Hanover

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Court Darrow by Roberta and John Darrow
Leah Donenfeld by Jay Donenfeld
Harry Donenfeld by Jay Donenfeld
Morton Aronoff by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
William Gilbert by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Reatha Burnett by Roberta and John Darrow
Harold Cohen by Sunny Rabenstock
Sadie Borsuk by Stuart Skip Borsuk

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In honor of …
Sam Vogel’s Bar Mitzvah by Leslie and William Soltz
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